30th April 2019

Clare O’Hanlon
Principal Planner Major Projects

Cherwell District Council

Bodicote House

Banbury OX15 4AA
Sent via email

Dear Ms O’Hanlon
Re: Planning Application 18/00904/F

I am a Claydon resident greatly concerned about the harmful effects of the marina proposed in the above planning application. I’m therefore writing to object to this proposed development.

My concerns are three-fold:
1) It is out of proportion with the local area
The canal is a conservation area and a 192 berth development is completely out of character for the area. There will be high banks and fences that are not at all in keeping with the surrounding landscape.
In my experience of other marinas there is likely to be a large amount of noise and light generated (in a very peaceful area with NO street lamps). I have seen nothing to suggest how these disturbances would be mitigated.

2) Negligible benefits to the local area

I have also seen nothing to show that local people would benefit (from the very considerable disruption), either in terms of tourism or any other types of amenity. In fact, as far as I can see the development will only stretch local resources such as GP access – as we don’t have ready access to alternatives, this is crucial for the local population.
3) Local roads would be overburdened and unsafe
The roads around Claydon and leading to the proposed marina have not been designed for a large amount of traffic a level of traffic (they are largely single tracks roads, without proper passing places). As a result, I’m extremely concerned about the safety of local road users if traffic increased. I can see that there could be problems for the emergency services, especially when the roads are dangerous in wet and icy weather.

Yours sincerely

Lisa Simmons (Mrs)
Lisa Simmons

5 Bignolds Close

Claydon OX17 1ER

